

St. Dominic

Catholic Secondary School
955 Cedar Lane, Bracebridge On P1L 0A1
Phone (705) 646-8772 Fax (705) 646-7613
domoffice@smcdsb.on.ca

Friday December 9, 2016

Dear Parent/Guardian,

This is to notify you that today our school was placed in a "hold and secure" as a precautionary measure. A generalized threat was made targeting another school in the District of Muskoka. In consultation with the Simcoe Muskoka Catholic District School Board and OPP, our school along with Monsignor Michael O'Leary and Saint Mary in Huntsville were all placed in hold and secure.

Hold and secure means that we lock all exterior doors and limit the travel of students within the hallways. Activities within the classrooms continue as normal.

We always take situations such as these very seriously and respond with the utmost care and precaution. Staff from the schools and board office worked closely with the OPP and we would like to assure you that, at all times, our students and staff were safe.

We would like to commend our students and staff for handling the situation in a calm and appropriate manner. Please feel free to contact the school directly should you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Kevin Strong

Principal